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25°45'N, 83°00'W to 28°30'N, 86°18'W. The eastern edge of the Yucatan 
Peninsula lies at about 87°W which makes all the sightings E of any of 
the peninsula. The initial sightings were approximately 1 000 km E of the 
eastern edge of the Yucatan Peninsula. Thus we believe that many, ifnot 
all, the sightings were offlights originating from more eastern areas of 
Latin America. David T. Rogers, Jr., Box 1927, Tuscaloosa, AL 35487 
and William C. Hollis, 500 Northshore Drive, Gulf Hills, Ocean Springs, 
MS39564. 

1987 RECORD YEAR FOR 
ALABAMA BLUEBIRDS 

John Findlay 

A recent press release from the Alabama Dept. of Conservation and 
the annual report of the Alabama Bluebird Management Project of the 
Alabama Nongame Wildlife Program both indicate that 1987 was a record 

. year for the Eastern Bluebird in Alabama. 
The reports stated that efforts to bring back the Eastern Bluebird con­

tinued during the third year of the cooperative project which involved 
concerned individuals and groups across the state. Fourteen workshops 
held in January and February of 1987 added 53 new cooperators to the 
program, resulting in a total of278 cooperators monitoring 2202 bluebird 
nest boxes. Ninety-two of these reported a total of 3361 bluebirds fledged 
from their boxes in 1987. The top producer was Arnold Moore of Wilson­
ville who fledged 540 bluebirds from 175 boxes. Second was John Findlay 
of the Birmingham Audubon Society who produced 375 fledglings from 153 
boxes. Hard work from all the cooperators is making a big difference in the 
abundance of bluebirds across the state. Both of the top producers were 
located in the Mountain Region, fledging a total of1365 bluebirds. 

The Bluebird Management Project's goal is to produce 10,000 bluebirds 
annually statewide. About 1000 were produced in each of the first three 
years of the project. Undoubtedly, many more were produced by coopera­
tors that did not send in reports. We would appreciate any information 
about the success of these trails which would help us to meet our goal. 

Those who wish to apply as Bluebird Trail Cooperators should contact 
Dr. Joseph Meyers, Nongame Wildlife Coordinator, Alabama Game and 
Fish Division, 64 North Union St. Montgomery, AL 36130. John Findlay, 
2749 Millbrook Road, Birmingham, AL 35243. 
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